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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday March 30, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Richard Redick, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon; Commissioners Marla Buchanan, Larry Williams and ex-officio Paul Astleford were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Fred Jones, Ken Holton, JTA; Lisa King, Langton Associates; Robert Ladd, National Parks Service; Tom Goldsbury, Chief, Building Inspection; George Register, Register Marine; Jim Gilmore, IGS; Carol Owens, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its February 23, 2015 monthly meeting.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Aaron Bowman announced that owing to his recent election to the Jacksonville City Council (Council District 3), he is no longer a Florida Inland Navigation District (FIND) Commissioner.  Governor Rick Scott has appointed former Jacksonville Council Member Lynette Self as the area’s new FIND Commissioner.
In Updates on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King, Langton Associates, reported that earlier in the month, the City  submitted an application for a FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) grant for ferry operations in the amount of $1 million.
Ms. King reported on how the ferry figured in the budget process currently underway in the State Legislature   A line item  in Florida Senate Bill 1927 has $1 million allocated through the Florida Department of Transportation for fixed capital outlay.  A line item  in Florida House Bill 2233 has $60,000 allocated for the ferry through the Department of Economic Opportunity.  Ms. King indicated that she has some concerns about deliberations in Tallahassee and is concerned that the Governor may wield his veto pen at the session’s end on ferry appropriations.
Commissioner Elaine Brown said that it was imperative that someone, perhaps from JTA, make the trip to Tallahassee to make the case for the ferry  to the Florida Department of Transportation.  She felt that it is important to be pro-active.  Jim Gilmore explained that there are JTA lobbyists currently in Tallahassee making the ferry’s case known.  He suggested that a briefing from Ivan Rodriguez, Government Relations, JTA, might be helpful.
Commissioner Brown also indicated that she would be calling State Representative Janet Adkins to set up a Friday appointment to enable the Commission to express its gratitude for the Legislator’s previous efforts on behalf of the ferry and its hope for continued support.
The Commissioners voted to approve the invoice for the services of Langton Associates for December 2014 to March 2015.  The sixteen (16) hours of work by Lisa King included the crafting of the recently submitted application for an additional FLAP grant.  16 hours @ $100.00 per hour totaled $1,600.00.

In Mark Fernandez’s absence, Tom Goldsbury gave the Marine Operations Report –HMS Ferries – for February.  Mr. Goldsbury indicated that ferry operations were moving along satisfactorily. Two bids came in for the ferry’s RFP for a new rescue boat for the vessel.  The bids are currently being reviewed.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that the ferry’s revenue and ridership were both up.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston provided the Commission with an update on the ferry transfer agreement.  She reported that she and the Commission Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, had a telephone conference call with the JTA’s Chief Executive Officer, Nathan Ford and the Authority’s Director of Legal Services, Bill Moseley, to discuss transfer agreement issues.  Mr. Moseley indicated that JTA was hopeful of a transfer of ferry operations by June 1st.  He envisioned a sunset date for the Ferry Commission’s role by April 2016.
Fred Jones, JTA’s Senior Transportation Planner, reported on a recent meeting of the Authority’s Board of Directors meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:40 P.M.
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